
PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS
BECKY LINKOUS & DENISE PILVERSACK

2014 Programming Plans- June through August
May and June Meetings combined on Tuesday, June 3, 2014 

Tuesday, June 3 Meeting Program:  “Love your Machine”
Jerry Witt of Creative Stitches in Lynchburg will present a program on 
“Care and Feeding” of your machine.  He will discuss needles, thread 
choices, machine settings, cleaning and sewing machine care.  Jerry has 
experience with all makes of sewing machines.  Bring your questions for 
Jerry. www.creativestitchesva.com
Daina Kubasak: Gold Star Mother will give a presentation of Memorial 
Quilts made in honor of her son, Cpl. Jared Kubasak.

July 21-22 Program and full day workshop planned
July 21- 9-2 full day workshop presented by Lori Clayton from Threads 
Run Through It—The workshop will teach a new technique for cutting 
curves with a rotary cutter--making and appliquéing curved shapes onto 
projects.  Sign ups will be at the June 3 meeting.  Cost of the workshop 
will be $10. 
This beautiful curved diamond quilt requires:

•The Sue Pelland- Grande Leaves Galore Template (with 4” and 8”
curves) cost $25.95

•Hope’s Diamond Quilt Pattern-cost $9.45.
•Lori will bring these items for purchase on the day of the workshop.

            The cost of the template can be shared with a friend if 2 members   
            want to work together on their projects using one template.  

July 22- 1PM Meeting program- Lori Clayton- Threads Run Through 
It will present a program on Perfect Points.  Lori will demonstrate how 
to not only make perfect points but also have them come together into 
perfect blocks.

August 26th 1PM Program:  Kathy Berinholtz, a local fi ber artist, will 
present a lecture on “Hand Dyed Fabrics”.  She will explain several 
ways you can add color and interesting details to your fabric for quilting.  
Kathy is a multi-talented artist with a shop called “Vermillion” located 
inside the Artfully Framed shop here at the lake.  We look forward to a 
great program from Kathy with loads of new fun ideas.
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2014 BOM
Block of the Month will 
meet at 12 noon.  The 
project for this month 
is a table runner.

Remember to bring in 
your completed table 
runner/placemats proj-
ect for the drawing at 
the end of the year.
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Hello!
 
First things first.... a huge Thank You to all the women who came out for the annual charity sew in at the February meeting.
We made about 275 bears and still have 65 more ready to stuff and finish! Sandra Ferguson and Marnie Brush will give us
the final count at our meeting on Tuesday. 
 
I have just gotten back from a wedding in NJ, and I can tell you that we are not the only grumpy, cranky winter hating folks - the entire
middle Atlantic is infected with the malady.
I told the other guests that I saw my first robin a few weeks back, and they stared at me in disbelief. When I  told them that there were
daffodils under the snow, and crocus ready to bloom, they said “what planet are you from?”
 
Virginia ... and we  have had a wicked winter too..... 
I hope you have been making the most of this awful weather, putting sleeves on all your entries, finishing the bindings 
and borders and adding your labels.
 
The fields that were brown when we left have greened up already in spite of the crazy temperatures. I think we have had
our last school closing, and  Spring arrives on the day Joyce sends out this newsletter - Thursday, March 20. 
 
What does that mean?
 
In two weeks, we will have our Quilt Show! Get ready to white glove and welcome our guests as they admire our lovely quilts.
 
 Marlyn Curnow arranged for a TV interview on Channel 12 on Monday, March 24, at 7:15 am. To all you early risers, pour a 
cup of coffee, tune in, and cheer us on as we invite folks from near and far to our show. Tell your neighbors and friends at church, newcomers,
 marble groups, and bridge, that the quilt show is coming.
 
Invite them to plan a day with us, buy  lunch from the church ladies and welcome a new season.
 

See you next week,     SuePatches from the President . . .
Susan Palmer

Good Day Quilters!

Mark your calendars! Circle June 3 in your daily planner!
Remember - we will not have a normal May or June meeting, we are combining them and having ONE 
meeting on June 3. Normal times - 12 noon for Block of the Month and  normal place -Trinity.

For those of you who are unsure of colors, look around and see how many shades of green 
Mother Nature has graced us with, and it seems all the shades go well together.
Keep that in mind as you are weeding . . .

A rare opportunity . . . our marvelous librarian, Anne Ochs, has recently gone through our 
books and has removed many to make room for more. We will have these books available for 
your own library at the June meeting. While this is not a fund raiser, if you care to throw a few 
bucks in the kitty, we will not turn it down, but will be able to buy even more books for you!!

A note about payment for Guild activities . . . we are “civilians”, not professional bankers or 
CPAs, so if you could pay by check and note the reason on the memo line, it would make our 
Treasurer (Dawn Saunders), Membership person (Mary Hamlin), and VPs of Programs 
(Becky Linkous and Denise Pil ersack) very happy. Sometimes we forget why we are 
handed cash money so this would make our lives so much easier. And if you change your 
email address or provider, please let Membership know - Mary Hamlin will correct your 
records and see that the Newsletter Chair, Joyce Noell also has the new information.

See you on JUNE 3, 2014 !!! Susan

Do you know a member in need of a 
Get Well, Sympathy or Thinking Of 
You card? If so, please contact 
Marlyn Curnow, Sunshine Chairman 

at:
marlynquilts2@gmail.com or call 

488-2617

D
G
Yo
Marlyn Curnow, Sunshine Chairman 

marlynquilts2@gmail.com or call 

Beginning June 1, 2014 REWARDS PROGRAM 
 THE GENERAL STORE QUILT SHACK REWARDS PROGRAM 

Sign Up and Receive Your Rewards Card. 
Fill Up Your Rewards Card & Get a  $20 Quilt Shack Gift Certifi cate** 

www.generalstoresml.com
213 Scruggs Road—Moneta, VA 24121

540-721-3009
NEW Red Rooster fabric A is for Animals, Flip Flops, Dalmatian Rescue, Mon-
ster Truck Madness and Hoffman 1895’s, King Tut. New Mettler Thread Colors 
and more arriving daily

We appreciate your business!
**Replaces current 10% off program to keep our prices low 
and to better serve all our wonderful quilters
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Blue Ridge Quilt Festival
July 9 – 12, 2014
  Blacksburg Middle School  
  3109 Prices Fork Road  
  Blacksburg, VA 24060 

The largest quilt show in Southwest Virginia offers:

Extensive Quilt and Wearable Art Exhibit
Featured Artist: Jennie Rayment from England
Large Vendor Mall
Daily Workshops and Friday Night Lecture
Viewers’ Choice Contest & Vendor sponsored Awards
Quilt Appraisals on Saturday    Batik Award 2012: “Color Wheel” by Joyce Moormann

Quilt Documentation Day on Saturday

www.BRQFestival.com

Workshop Guidelines
Workshops are special opportunities for a small group of people (usu-
ally only 20) to have instruction from a guest teacher. Please follow these 
guidelines when signing up for a workshop.
• Sign-up will begin at 12:30 p.m. at the guild meeting in the month
announced for the workshop sign-up.
• Only people who have signed-up AND paid can attend the work-
shop. You are not considered “signed-up” until you pay your money!
• If you are unable to attend the guild meeting at which the sign-up
occurs, have a friend sign you up and pay your money. We will NOT 
be taking phone sign-ups before this time. Please don’t ask us to break 
this rule.
• Once the workshop is fi lled, a waiting list will be formed. If someone
drops out of the class, the next person on the waiting list will be called. 
Please do not by-pass the waiting list by selling your spot to a friend. It 
is not fair to those who have been put on the waiting list.
•Once you are on the list, and fi nd you will be unable to attend, you
will not get a refund unless someone is found to take your place. 
Please contact Becky Linkous and Denise Pilversack as soon as you 
know you can’t come and the next person on the waiting list will be 
called. If there is no one on the waiting list, you may then fi nd your 
own replacement.

2014 GUILD CHALLENGE

I’ve had the opportunity to see a couple of challenge bags either in progress or done (mine is 80% done) and they 
look great. It’s unbelievable how different they look even though they are the same bag.  You need to jump in 
and see where your imagination can take you.  It’s a small project but will have big results.  

Also, remember, you can change the size to bigger or smaller.  It’s easy!  And after everything 
is done, if you don’t like the results or don’t want the bag... It will make a great door prize at 
our next Quilt Show!  Kathryn Lewis will be thrilled, I’m sure! 

Any questions?  Just give me a call or email 

Go to the web site …
http://sharimariecreations.com/attachments/File/Shari%20Maries%20Purse%20Tutorial.pdf

Cindy Stachelski

Cathy Fandel
1164 Dry Hill Road 

Ferrum, VA 24088(540) 365-7430

www.blueridgequilting.net

2014 CHARITY NEWS
These items were donated at the April 
meeting: 14 lap quilts, 2 small quilts,  
1 large quilt, 1 twin quilt, 54 bears, 11 
pillow pals, 23 totes, 11 pillowcases. 
Total of 117 items.

Thank you to all for your generosity, es-
pecially the Southside Bee which collec-
tively donated 60 items and Betty Huff-
man who donated 22 tote bags.

Marnie, Sandra and Betty

FOR SALE:  Frame Dimensions: 
        17”w x 26” l x 30” tall

$25—Phone: 540-721-3396

FOR SALE:  GRACE 
Quilting Frame—was 
$299 new—slides under 
your chair and tilts for 
your quilting pleasure. 
$50—or best offer!
Phone: 540-774-2570



BOONES COUNTRY STORE
2699 Jubal Early Hwy., Burnt Chimney, VA 24065

(3 miles from Burnt Chimney on Rt. 116)
(540) 721-2478 FAX: (540) 721-4831

Tues-Sat, 9:30-5:30
We carry name-brand cottons at true everyday low prices. 
We still have bolts and folds of sale fabric at very low 
prices for both sewing and quilting. Quilting books are on 
sale at 50% off the original price and we have pre-cut quilt 
top kits in various colors and designs.
We have a great selection of thread, notions, and buttons, 
DMC embroidery thread, plus many needlework/quilting 
magazines on sale. Also look for our great washable bib fabric.
Our 90”-108” quilt backings come in neutral as well as 
fresh, bright colors and will save you money and time. 
Don’t leave until you’ve seen our remnants, some of which 
are 108” backings.
Look in our freezer for soups and casseroles, as well as 
our baked goods.
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
APRIL 2014

Balance forward (3/31/14)      $ 9587.47*
Income   
Membership Dues 168.20
Workshop Income 20.00
Ways & Means 30.00
Donated Quilt Raffl e 208.00
Interest                 0.48
Quilt Show          2225.00
Quilt Show Raffl e 1382.00
     Total Income $4033.68

Expenses
Quilt Show 
     Advertising   40.00
     Copying   15.52
     Meal    91.89
     Rent 600.00
          Quilt Show Total 747.41
Rent            300.00 
Website                68.32
    Total Expenses       $ 1115.73        

Balance carried forward (3/31/14)   $  2917.95

Balance in Checking Account      $12505.42

Quilt show to-date net proceeds are $1624 
above budget, highest of quilt shows on 
record.

Membership is $103.80 above 12 month 
budget total.

*Balance forward from March was $0.49
less than actual due to inclusion of a post-
age expense paid from petty cash.

mail@alpinesewingmachine.com

LakeWorks

Custom window & bed treatments, 
cushions, slipcovers, awnings 

Window treatment & bed covering 
design 
Unique embellishments
Certified in Advanced Window Treatments, 
Upholstered Cornices/Ottomans/Headboards, & 
Slipcovers

Dawn Saunders 540-266-4482
lakeworks.sml@gmail.com    

WEATHER CANCELLATIONS
Notice of guild meeting cancellations due to bad weather will be 
posted on the WSLS web site: http://www.wsls.com. Click on 
“Weather”/”Closings.” A link to the WSLS web site can be found at 
the bottom of the HOME page on our web site. 

(http://www.lakequilters.org)

For further information or questions, please contact the Guild Presi-
dent or the Program Chair-Person (VP). Their contact information 
is listed in the newsletter under the current offi cers.

Q yQ yLL
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Buzzing from the Bees by Joyce & Dale

Bag Ladies Bee (Moneta area) - meets the 1st and 2nd Tuesday, 10:00 a.m. to ???? at 
Mary Ann Spangler’s (297-1335). Bring lunch. Will continue to work on charity items 

for children. Making bears, wheelchair bags, and lap quilts for charity. Membership is open. Will 
display in April.

Buzzin’ Bees (Boones Mill) - meets 1st Thursday 9 a.m. to ??? at Velma Meador’s home (334-1957). 
Bring lunch.

Friendship Bee (Hardy) - meets 3rd Monday, 9:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. Call Gloria Thar (890-7916) for 
meeting location. Bring lunch. Bring anything you’ve started or want to start; there will be help for 
new quilters. Will display in July. (New members WELCOME).

Kept in Stitches Bee meets 1st Thursday at the SML Association meeting room (lower level behind 
Old Oak Café—Rt. 616 at Westlake) 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Members work on individual projects as well 
as charity quilts. Call Marilyn Doble (721-5701) or Linda Burke (721-7376). Bring lunch. Will dis-
play in May/June. (New members WELCOME).

Material Girls Bee (various towns) meets 1st and 3rd Tuesday, 9:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. Call Marcia 
Wright (427-9312) or Kate Holdgreve (890-2027). Bring lunch. Making quilts for each member. Will 
display in October. (Full at this time.)

Piece Makers Bee (Moneta) meets 4th Tuesday, 9 a.m. to noon at Dot Jackson’s home (721-4859). 
Work on charity quilts and always learning new techniques and projects. Will display in August. 
(Call Ruth Ann Assaid, 992-6445).

River Queen Bee The River Queen Bee meets at the Moneta Library the third Tuesday of the month 
at 12:30 PM. For questions please call either Sharon Cullen 297-3661 or Linda Pote 201-396-6198.  
Our Bee welcomes new members.

Shady Ladies Bee (Various locations) meets 2nd Thursday of each month from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 
or longer. They will rotate meeting sites from home to home. Will display in November. (Full at this 
time.)

Southside Bee (Union Hall) meets 2nd Thursday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Bring lunch. Call Irene 
Capps (576-5995). Working on scrappy charity quilts. Will display in March. (Full at this time.)

Stitches In Time (Goodview) Appliqué Bee meets 2nd Thursday, 10 a.m. Bring lunch. Call Kinza 
Pickelsimer (798-5295). Project: Hearts and Flowers blocks by Kathy Delaney. Will display in 
September.

Sunshine Bee (White House Corner/Huddleston) meets 1st Thursday, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m, at Cindy 
Clark’s home (297- 0043). Bring lunch. (Full at this time.)

IF YOU WISH TO BECOME A MEMBER OF A BEE or IF YOU HAVE ANY UPDATES


